
1 
 

The Demopoulos family 
Missionaries to Ukraine 

April 2025 
Greetings dear friends, 
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The war is still ‘on’ despite what you may have heard. One of our men in Ukraine told us recently that 
Russia dropped fifty drones on Kyiv. Another friend of ours that lives in the northeastern part of Ukraine 
sent us what they regularly have to go through – the constant air-raid siren and bombs coming in. They 
have to leave their apartment windows open to relieve the pressure to keep the windows from getting 
blown out when bombs hit.                         
Trip to Ukraine rescheduled Because some of the men that are going with us on a trip to Ukraine will 
be available only at the end of May, we have rescheduled for the last week of May. The Lord has given us 
a good group of men, graduates and students from Pensacola Bible Institute. There is a lot of planning, 
preparing and expenses that will need to be taken care of for this trip. As mentioned earlier, we’ve got a 
Ukrainian man ready and in place for us to come and in a combined effort help blitz an area to get Bible 
studies going and eventually a new work started, Lord willing. Please pray for Boris, a national who will 
be overseeing this endeavor. Also, two other nationals that are already in the ministry in other parts of 
Ukraine want to meet with us. Lord willing we’ll be flying out of Chicago straight to Poland. From there 
we’ll drive into Ukraine. Please pray for our safety, also, that we’ll be able to lay hands on some men, 
with others to continue to train and help them get established in the faith (Rom. 1:11; Col. 2:7), and for 
souls to be saved.  

(left) This is one of the men that we’ve trained. His name is Roman. 
He is now preaching in occupied Russian territories that were once 
Ukraine. He is a former Ukrainian Orthodox priest. He kept his 
long beard, typical of Orthodox priests. I asked him one day 
concerning the war, “What does the Roman Pope know about this 
war?” He answered, “Everything!” Interesting that Avro Mahattan 
wrote a book in 1982 called The Vatican Moscow Washington 
Alliance. The Pope was in Kyiv back in the year 2000. He received 

a warm welcome. Now you’ve got Russian Orthodox killing Orthodox Ukrainians and vice-versa. That 
eliminates the Catholic’s competitors – Orthodox. Pius XII (Eugenio Pacelli) was the Pope that send Hitler 
through Ukraine. The Lufwaffte bombed Kiev. That was a Roman Catholic job. Now, for some reason you 
haven’t heard much from the Pontiff concerning the Russian/Ukrainian war. Quite ominous his “silence,” 
for now! Nonetheless God calls for a religious system (Rev. 17-18) to push troops (Jn. 18:3) under His 
hand of providence (Gen. 12:3).  
Teaching about foreign missions – It was the prophet Isaiah that volunteered himself to “go” and preach 
the word of God (Isa. 6:8-9). He wasn’t called like Moses was, or like Jeremiah or Ezekiel. Isaiah simply 
volunteered, “Then said I, Here am I; send me” (Isa. 6:8). That’s what happened to me back in 1984. I 
heard the president of Moody Bible Institute, George Sweeting, preach the word of God and then give an 
invitation concerning missions. I went forward, not knowing exactly what to expect but I was willing to 
take that step to give myself to ‘missions,’ if that’s what the Lord wanted. Little did I know, by 1992, eight 
years later, I found myself on former Soviet ‘turf;’ “Gog,” and “Magog” territories.  
        

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pius_XII
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Continuation of printing literature We would like to thank Open Door Bible Baptist Church, Pastor Jeff 
Benton for printing the tract “The Truth About Hell” in Russian. Now that tract is going to various 
counties of Ukraine, plus to various cities in the U.S., Miami, FL., Mobile, AL., etc. The Lord has given 
us several fellow servants that are sowing the seed of the word of God both in the Russian and Ukrainian 
tongues for the salvation of souls, for the glory of God.  “Hearken; Behold, there went out a sower  
to sow…” (Mark 4:3). We hope to get 5,000 KJB Ukrainian Johns and Romans from Mt. Pisgah Baptist 
Church, Oliver Springs, TN., and also 5,000 paperback Russian Bibles (seventh 
edition) from Milford, OH. The Lord has expanded our printing efforts.  
Correspondence The Lord continues to give us men and women who are interested 
in studying the word of God with us by correspondence. Recently, a brother that 
we’ve known for some time who we began teaching the word of God started a church 
in central Ukraine. Oleg and his wife Dasha recently finished 48 lessons of training 
and received their Certificate of Completion. These lessons are now available in 
English. The Lord has shown Himself to be faithful, for Proverbs 14:23 says, “In all 
labour there is profit.” Little did we know that these lessons (in English, Russian 
and Ukrainian) would now be used by Pastors in the States for teaching some of their people and others 
in jails. Back on the waters (Left) Igor (Captain), from Russia received two tracts 

from us. We dealt with other Russians on the ship about 
salvation. On another ship, Genadi, (Captain) a Ukrainian 
lost his 78-year-old father. A bomb hit their house in 
Mariupol (pop. 120,000), now occupied by Russians. 
Dmitri (right), (2nd in command) from south Russia near 
Krasnodar, He gave us about thirty minutes to talk to him 
about the Lord. He received two tracts from us. He said 
he’ll read them. Please pray for their salvation.  

Blessings of open doors! Ruslan, a Russian immigrant in the States writes: “Hello Brother Perry, I 
recently encountered an issue that I thought you might be able to assist with. I attempted to send a Russian 
KJV Bible to my family in Barnaul, Russia, from here in the United States, but the postal service denied 
the shipment due to the current sanctions. It is quite upsetting as I really wish to send this meaningful gift 
to my loved ones. Do you happen to know of any alternative methods or channels through which I could 
successfully send mail to Russia under these circumstances? I’d be truly grateful for any guidance you 
could offer.” The Lord has given us an open door and is getting the Russian KJB into 
Belarus and Russia through Russian-speaking Lithuanians and Latvians. Barnaul, Russia 
(pop. 630,877) is located north, between Kazakhstan and Mongolia.    
       Visiting churches taking meetings doing music seminars, teaching “missions,” and also 
giving updates of the work in Former Soviet Union.   
We sure do appreciate your prayers and support. Sincerely, Bro. Demopoulos (Rom. 
10:13-15)  pdkjv1611@gmail.com    Russ. harvestukraine.org/rus   U.S. 219-730-2078                                
Russian speaking youtube.com   http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=N68on1bawAg 
24/7 Russian Radio “Good Fight of Faith” on iphone or bibleradiorus.com             Bible Baptist Mission:  
                                                                                                                                    P.O. Box 17615  
                                                                                                                                    Pensacola, FL. 32522 
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